Friends of the Otisville School – Regular Board Meeting
Thursday, April 13, 2017
Present: 
Bob Clouse, Chris Furman, Frank Ketcham, Alison Miller, Bill Mitchelitch, Ken Pinkela
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm. March 2017 meeting minutes were approved.
Correspondence:
3 checks received (1 for donation, 2 for raffle tickets)
Notice from USPS that our reduced rate has been approved (we must send out at least 1 mailing in 2 years to keep this rate)
Treasurer’s Report:
Current balance: $2501.62 (some of this is raffle ticket money that will need to be taken out before Saturday)
Old Business:
1. 50-50 Drawing - Will be held Saturday 4/15 at noon, Village Hall. 

2. WVCC Visit - Directors will meet at the Warwick Valley Community Center on Saturday, April 22 shortly before 9:00 am. Karen, their Executive Director, will be meeting with us to give us history on their Center and any suggestions/advice. 

3. Insurance Estimate: Bob and Ken are planning to meet again with the rep to confirm numbers. We will need to have insurance in place as of the closing. The most financially reasonable option at this point is the Vacant Building insurance. 

New Business:
1. Referendum Planning:
a. Lawn signs - Ken ordered; will be in Saturday (50 of them). We will start putting them out after Easter (4/16).
b. Letter to Editor - Bob wrote a letter; the board reviewed and edited; he will hand-deliver to the Times Herald Record early next week. 
c. Social Media - Alison will boost a Facebook post on the FOTOS page and also send out an electronic newsletter. *Note that village residents are also eligible to vote! 
d. Flyer up at Devan’s Gate - Also add a notice that anyone who needs a ride to the polls on May 2 can contact Bob or Ken. 
2. Directors’ Forum:
a. Ken: Was in the school recently; gym floor looks like it has suffered further water damage. 
b. Ken: Shared email from Red Cross. They are looking to use the old school for an “emergency exercise” on June 10. After much discussion, the board decided to have Ken tell them that the interior of the building will probably not be open. If they are interested in using the parking lot and have their own insurance coverage, we can move forward with this. 
c. Alison: What is the protocol with individual members reaching out to people or organizations about uses/ideas for the building? The board agreed that general canvassing is fine, but any actions and/or decisions will have to be voted on by the board. 
d. Bob: Wants to ask the Town Board if they would approve FOTOS doing some light clean-up around the exterior of the building (no power tools, just raking, removing limbs on the ground, etc). The board agreed that the request would be fine. 
e. Chris: We’ll need to consider posting signs/putting up fences ASAP to protect ourselves once the title is transferred to FOTOS.
f. Ken: Spoke with the Garden Club and the Seniors. Both are excited and positive about the possibilities of the old school once FOTOS takes title. 
g. Chris: What about considering a motorized chair lift or ramp for ADA access to upper floors, rather than an elevator? This might be something worth exploring to save costs. 

3. Public Participation:
a. Mary Ann McDonough: FOTOS should check with the Village Zoning Board for the Red Cross exercise, and anything else in the future that might not fall under “school” zoning, which is what the property is currently zoned for. Bob will look into this. 
b. Lisa Garcia: Many local moms would like to see kid/family events and activities in the new center. Parents’ Nights Out are popular in other places. Anything that will occupy kids in the winter months would also be popular. Also, local lacrosse teams are looking for practice fields. This might be something to consider for the current ball field at the school. 

Next Meeting: Thursday, May 11, 7:00 pm at Village Hall

Meeting Adjourned at 8:47 pm
